Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:

I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. In order to assist you with this request, I am outlining my query as specifically as possible:

The number of people currently on a waiting list for social care in Leicester City as of the 1st of April 2016 (or the latest available figure). Could you also please provide the number of people on a waiting list for social care on the 1st of April 2015 (or as near as possible to this date), the 1st of April 2014 (or nearest available date) and every year in between going back to 2010. 

Clarification Received:

To be more specific then, I would like numbers of people of waiting lists for all of the services that fall under the social care umbrella. This could be, for example, domiciliary care for children or adults, equipment for adults with disabilities or residential care for older people. If you could provide a breakdown by type of service that would be helpful.
Answer:

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

There are a number of services that fall under the umbrella of children and adult social care. The links below outline some of the services available:

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/adult-social-care/


http://www.leicester.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/childrens-social-care/


http://www.leicester.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/adoption-and-fostering/

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/special-educational-needs-sen/ 

In order to answer your request all service areas would need to be considered in order to identify if waiting lists were being used; we would then need to identify the numbers required. This process would then need repeating for the other years requested.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk

Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

